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November 10, 2023 
Dear GMCA Family, 

The quick approach of the holiday seasons marks the time for the Greenwood MS Cem-
etery Association to provide an annual report to its supporters  and to earnestly ask for 
your financial support.   I am happy to report progress at  both Odd Fellows  Carrollton 
Avenue and Odd Fellows East as follows: 

• Diligent turf maintenance has both cemeteries in top shape.  Weed control has paid 
enormous dividends in the aesthetics of the cemeteries. 

• A new  roof was installed on the mausoleum in May of this year. 

• Damaged or dead tree removal continues to be a priority on Carrollton avenue.   
As trees  are removed, the new found sunlight allows the turf to thrive. 

• Road maintenance projects will continue for both sites well into 2024. 

• Regular maintenance of  existing equipment along with the purchase of a new John 
Deere mower gives the staff the tools they need to be efficient.  

• Diligent and regular  removal of faded flowers and prohibited accessories  is also a 
priority.  With respect to all who have loved ones in the cemeteries , limiting  deco-
rations to those  allowed reduces maintenance costs for the Association and  pre-
serves the reverence of the cemeteries.  

Thank you for entrusting the cemeteries to our care.  Each member of our board takes 
very seriously the fiduciary responsibility  entrusted to them.  We weigh the pros and 
cons of our decisions  carefully  and we hold your trust  in the highest regard.    
I hope you enjoy the information  contained in the 2023 newsletter and I hope you  
will continue your financial support for the GMCA.  Thank you all for your support and  
confidence. 

       Sincerely, 

Current 
Officers 

President: 
Russell Robertson 
662-299-4438 

Vice President: 

Pam Robbins 

Secretary/
Treasurer: 

Randy Clark 

Past President: 

John Pittman 

Current 

Trustees: 

Bert Austin 

Fred Baine 

Dave Becker 

Claire Bush 

Will Gnemi 

Mcleod Meek 

Lisa Melton 

Fred Sutphen 

Chip Upchurch 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK!! 

Be sure to check out the  Greenwood, MS Cemetery Association Facebook page.  Keep up to date with projects  

and current news about the cemeteries.  There are also stories of interest about  individuals  and families   

associated with the  cemeteries.   

 

FINANCIAL POSITION AS OF SEPTEMBER 30, 2023 

Total expenses for 2023:            $97,131.29                       

Total income for 2023:                $74,942.06 

Assets:                                             

 September 30th bank balance: $40,170.99 

 Equipment:                                   $29,673.12 

 Long Term Maintenance fund:$108,901.77 

  Total Assets:                  $178,754.88 

 

 

 

 

Liabillities: 

 Payroll Liabilities:       $1,281.54 

 John Deere (tractor):   $-220.50 

 Other:                            $  400.00 

 Total Liabilities:           $1,441.04 

           EQUITY:                      $177,313.84 
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HOW CAN YOU SUPPORT THE GMCA? 

1) DONATE ONLINE! - you can make a 1-time or recurring gift 

through the GMCA website: www.greenwoodmscemetery.com 

2) Send your check payable to Greenwood, MS Cemetery Associ-

ation.   

3) A Planned Gift included as a bequest under your will. These 

can be designated to the Long Term Care Fund.  

4) Pledge – Donors can make a larger commitment by making a 

written multi-year pledge to the GMCA.  Contact Russell Robert-

son for  more information. 

22-23 DONORS (CONTINUED) 

Mrs. Bonnie H. Morgan 
Mr. Emmet A. Nichols 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Nix 
Mrs. Anita M. Nokes 
North Greenwood Baptist Church 
Oddfellows Lodge #118 
Mr. Harry O’Neal, Jr. 
Mrs. Debbie Buford Oxnam 
Dr. and Mrs. James R. Parkerson 
The Parsell Family Living Trust 
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Patridge 
Mr. E. Grady Perkins 
Mr. Quinton B. Perry 
Mrs. Wanda S. Philley 
Mrs. Jane Pigg 
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Pilecki 
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Pinkston 
Mr. and Mrs. George D. Pillow, Jr. 
Mr. Dale Pillow 
Mr. David M. Pittman, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Pittman 
Mr. and Mrs.  Wayne Pittman 
Mrs. Dorothy N. Poindexter 
Mr. and Mrs. John Doty Porter 
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Powell 
Mr. Bob Provine, Jr. 
Mrs. Aden Coleman Pryor 
Mrs. Freear Pollard / Mr. James J. Pollard 
Mrs. Ann Dow Shurden 
RAN Company, Inc. - Melton/Slaughter 
Ray’s Home Improvements, LLC 
Mr. Robin N. Richardson 

Mr. James White Richter 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred M. Rimmer 
Dr. and Mrs. James S. Robbins 
Mr. and Mrs. Russell G. Robertson 
Mrs. Edrie Jean George Royals 
Mrs. Margie Smith 
Mrs. Gayden Peteet Schwartz 
Mrs. Mabelle Garrard Seawright 
Mr. and Mrs. Malvin L. Self 
Mr. Luther Lynn Shelby 
Mrs. Catherine Cummings Sherman 
Mrs. Frances Richter Shields 
Mrs. Karen Shipley 
Mr. Frasier  Shipley 
Miss Mary Julia Shute 
Mr. Clarke Smith 
Mrs. Susan Evans Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Spencer 
Mrs. Andrea N. Steele 
Mr. James A. Stephen, Jr. 
Mrs. Marianne Nance McIntyre Stephens 
Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Stuckey 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Spiller 
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Stainback 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene A. Stansel, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. John Stewart 
Mrs. Jan Black Stokes 
St. John’s United Methodist Church 
Mr. W. S. Stuckey, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Sumner 
Mrs. Sara F. Swindoll 
Mrs. Paula G. Switzer 
Mr. and Mrs. John Clifton Thach 
Mr. James T. Thomas 

Mrs. Linda Dantone Truitt 
Mr. and Mrs. James Lay Turner 
Mrs. Jo Antoon Turner 
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn B. Upchurch, Jr. 
UPI, LLP - Vennis Upchurch Family 
Mrs. Jo Lynn Vaughan 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Vaught 
Mr. Jan Verhage 
Mrs. Elizabeth C. Walt 
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Webb 
Mr. Robert W. Webb 
Mrs. Lynette Weir 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert C. White, Jr. 
Mrs. Millie Whittington 
Mr. and Mrs. W. M. Whittington, III 
Wilson and Knight Funeral Home, Inc. 
Mrs. Carolyn T. Wilson 
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Wood, Jr. 
Ms. Marcie Janet Young 
Mrs. Elizabeth Zito 
Mrs. Frances Flautt Zook 

 
 
 
 

22-23 Donors  

Miss Elizabeth B. Abbott 
Mrs. Margaret Capps Allen 
Mrs. Elizabeth Arnold 
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Arnold 
Mrs. Debra Atkinson 
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Ballas 
Mr. Robert W. Barnwell, III 
Mr. James Belk 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Barbour 
Mr. Johnny H. Barrett 
Dr. Anita Batman 
Mrs. Jane Bowen Bise 
Mrs. Connie Simmons Black 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Bowers 
Mrs. Marjorie McCarty Bradford 
Mr. and Mrs. N. Craig Brewer 
Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Bridgers, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Bright 
Mrs. Jo Ann Britt 
Mrs. Judy A. Burgoon 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Bush 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Bush 
Mr. and Mrs. George O. Byrd, III 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred E. Carl 
Mr. and Mrs. Lindy Callahan 
Mrs. Ruth Lynn Carter 
Mr. Henry A. Cummings, Jr. 
Ms. Janet Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. David Cleland 
Mrs. Gwin B. Dalton 
Mr. Charles B. Ditto 
Mrs. Ashley Black Daves 
Mr. Howard R. Davis, Jr. 
Mrs. Sheila Fratesi Dickard 
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory A. Drake 
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Doty III 
Mr. and Mrs. Danny F. Edwards 
Ms. Janet Ehret 
Mrs. Corinne Ellis 
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Ellis, Jr. 

Mrs. Delores Alford Erwin 
Mr. Trey Evans 
Mrs. Joyce L. Farnsworth 
First Presbyterian  Church 
Mrs. Doris M. Farrell 
Mrs. Peggy J. Farrell 
Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Fennell, Sr. 
Mr. Matthew L. Finke 
Frank Henry Flautt 
Mrs. Jo Flautt 
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Flautt, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Fleming, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Ford, Jr. 
Mr. Glen W. Fortinberry 
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Fowler 
Mr. and Mrs. Webb Franklin 
Fred and Margaret Carl Foundation 
Mrs. Sarah Q. French 
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Gaugh, III 
Mr. J. D. Geeslin 
Mr. W. H. Gillon III 
Mrs. Margaret Sims Gilmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Givens 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence A. Gnemi 
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Gnemi 
Greenwood Delta Funeral Home 
Mr. and Mrs. W. M. Gulledge 
Mrs. Marilyn Hammond 
Mrs. Emily Chassaniol  Handwerker 
Mrs. James R. Hankins 
Mrs. Mel S. Harris 
Mr. James Henderson 
Mrs. Mary Hodge 
Dr. and Mrs. Adam Hodges 
Mrs. Jean D. Hodges 
Mr. Albert K. Holliday, Jr. 
Holly Grove Plantation 
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Hooper 
Mrs. Rita Horne 
Mrs. Judy H. Houston 
Mr. and Mrs. David Howard 
Mr. and Mrs. Ioannis L. Isaak 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Ingram 

Mr. and Mrs. George R. Jeffords, Sr. 
Mrs.  Elinor S. Johnson 
Mr. Bill Johnston 
Mrs. Marion Leath Johnson 
Mrs. Shiela Iskra Jones 
Mr. George Joseph, Jr. 
Mrs. Martha V. Jordan 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Juchheim 
Mr. Hubert G. Kelsh 
Mrs. Ann Kimes 
Mrs. Kay H. Kimmel 
Ms. Ladonna Landers 
Mrs. Teresa A. Lang 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Lary 
Mrs. Cornelia P. Lawrence 
Mr. Albert B. Lee 
Mrs. Ruth W. Lee 
Mr. and Mrs. Russ Lewis 
Mrs. Melanie B. Liles 
Mr. and Mrs. William  P. Litton 
Mrs. L. G. Long 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas R. Lore 
Mr. James Howard Lott 
Mrs. Martha N. Mabry 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Malouf 
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Maxwell 
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Maxwell, Jr. 
Mrs. Dawn McBee 
Mrs. Margaret Lynn McEwan 
Mrs. Paulette Fancher McGee 
Mr. and Mrs. Terry McKibbon 
Mr. James B. McIntyre 
Mr. Mac McNeer 
Mrs. Grace Parker McShan 
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd M. Melton, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd M. Melton, III 
Dr. Mary Carol Miller 
Mrs. Annie Ruth Millsaps 
Mrs. Charlotte Smith Mitchell 
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Hobbs Mize 
Mrs. Delores A. Moore 
Dr. and Mrs. Jeff Moses 
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel R. Mosley 

Henry Ward Hamrick was born on October 15, 1893 in Carroll 
County, Mississippi. His family moved to Greenwood in 1897. 
He was a member of the Lee Guard at Mississippi A&M. In 
1916, he was a salesman for a St. Louis auto supply house. He 
volunteered for service shortly after the April 6, 1917, declara-
tion of war. He attended the Officer’s Training Camp at Fort 
McPherson, Georgia for three months of training to become 
an officer in the Reserve Corps of the United States Army. He 
was commissioned a First Lieutenant in August 1917. He went 
to Camp Gordon, Georgia and was attached to the 82nd Divi-
sion. His regiment reached France in May 1918. Lt. Hamrick was killed in action in the Meuse Argonne Sector 
on October 15, 1918, the 25th anniversary of his birth. He was buried with other comrades who fell there 
near the village of St. Juvin, France. He was reburied on April 11,1919, in the American Argonne Cemetery. 
Lt. Hamrick was brought home to Greenwood in 1921, where he now rests at Odd Fellows Cemetery. It was 
for him, and two other Greenwood soldier lads, Lt. Samuel Reeves Keesler, Jr. and Lt. Gordon Gillespie, that 
the Greenwood American Legion Post 29 was named in 1920. Sad to note that the three ‘gave their all’ in 
action in October 1918, one month before the “war to end all wars” ended. 

A TRIBUTE TO LIEUTENANT HENRY WARD HAMRICK 

Contributed by Donny Whitehead 

THE GREENWOOD, MS CEMETERY 
ASSOCIATION IS AN IRS CERTIFIED 
NON-PROFIT 501 C (13) 
ORGANIZATION.  CONSULT YOUR  
TAX ADVISOR ABOUT IMPACT ON 
YOUR TAX RETURN. 


